
BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 
 

In the Matter the Application of Kansas City 
Power & Light Company for Authority to 
Sell Approximately Three Miles of a 69 kV 
Transmission Line to the City of 
Independence, Missouri. 

) 
  ) 
  ) 
 )    
  ) 

 
 
      Case No.  EO-2012-0354 

 
 

KANSAS CITY POWER & LIGHT COMPANY’S 
RESPONSE TO STAFF RECOMMENDATION 

 
 COMES NOW, Kansas City Power & Light Company (‘KCP&L” or “Company”) 

by and through its attorney, and hereby files this response to Staff’s Recommendation to 

Approve Application, with Condition. 

1. On May 30, 2012, the Commission’s staff filed its recommendation in this 

case.  The Company accepts the condition contained in the recommendation.  KCP&L 

will record the net proceeds from the sale as salvage to its individual FERC USOA 

accumulated depreciation reserve accounts, recording salvage in proportion to the 

original cost of the plant sold from each transmission account.  KCP&L can account for 

the sale in this manner because the assets to be sold do not comprise an “operating unit or 

system.” 

Respectfully submitted, 

/s/ Roger W. Steiner    
Roger W. Steiner, MO #39586 
Kansas City Power & Light Company 
1200 Main Street, 16th Floor 
Kansas City, MO  64105 
Telephone:  (816) 556-2314 
Facsimile:  (816) 556-2787 
Email:  Roger.Steiner@kcpl.com 
Attorney for Kansas City Power & Light Company 



CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

 
 I hereby certify that a true and correct copy of the foregoing have been mailed, 

hand-delivered, transmitted by facsimile or electronically mailed to all parties of record 

on this 8th day of June, 2012. 

 
 

/s/ Roger W. Steiner      
Attorney for Kansas City Power & Light Company 

 


